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Is not House Bill 4154 the furthermost of presumptions – Union County is only 1 of 36 

counties in this state. Although the Legislature has no problem whatsoever 

requesting spending $400,000 of taxpayer dollars with no explanation for one of their 

clearly bias wish list items. $400,000 all because Union County wants larger fuel 

storage facilities, ever heard of more frequent fuel delivery schedule? Therefore, I am 

in opposition of House Bill 4154, because frankly 10 lines of a $400,000 proposed 

Act doesn’t normally answer citizens why’s and what for’s of the expensiveness of 

the supposed fuel farm. Moreover, why is the Legislature taking up this issue? La 

Grande/Union County Airport is owned by Union County; is not under the umbrella of 

Oregon Department of Aviation, so why is the state legislature coming forth with this 

proposed financial outlay for a project that is not overseen by a state agency. Gosh, I 

thought our state was beating the drum loudly all this time in support of going green, 

guess not in this scenario. 

 


